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INFORMATION 

7. 
From: Ken Robertson <krobertson@hermosabeach.gov>  
Sent: Tuesday, January 21, 2020 2:27 PM 
To: DG_PlanningCommission <DG_PlanningCommission@hermosabeach.gov> 
Cc: 'Patrick Donegan' <Patrick.Donegan@bbklaw.com>; Nicole Ellis <nellis@hermosabeach.gov> 
Subject: Inaccurate noticing mailers with respect to the day of the week identified for the Planning Commission hearing 

 
Chair and Commissioners, 
 
We have discovered, after following up on the email below, that our notification mailers to surrounding residents for 
three of our public hearings tonight, agenda items 8, 9, and 10 (2515 Pacific Coast Highway, 847 Bard Street, and 828 
Hermosa Avenue) while identifying the correct date indicated Thursday, January 21, rather than Tuesday January 
21st.  You can see below that the Sea View Villas homeowners association would like the meeting postponed due to the 
confusion that may have been caused by this. 
 
In discussing with the City Attorney, while we regret this mistake,  it is not a serious flaw in the noticing given that the 
correct date is identified and that any possible clarification regarding the day of the week was easily resolved by 
contacting staff or checking our web site.  The notices in the newspaper and posted on the project sites did not have this 
day of the week error.  I have also responded to Ms. Torres below, thanking her for pointing this out and asking her to 
help clarify the correct hearing date with her homeowners group. 
 
While it’s not staff’s or the City Attorney’s recommendation to postpone the public hearings over this issue, it would be 
in the Commission’s discretion to continue the public hearings on these three items to the February 18 regular meeting, 
and if so, staff will fully correct the notices and re-mail them. 
 
Regarding item 11 (the M-1 zoning recommendations) the mailer correctly identified the hearing as Tuesday, January 21, 
2020 
 
 

Ken Robertson 
Director, Community Development Department 
City of Hermosa Beach 
 

From: Deborah Torres <torres.studio@gmail.com>  
Sent: Sunday, January 19, 2020 10:13 PM 
To: Ken Robertson <krobertson@hermosabeach.gov>; Nicole Ellis <nellis@hermosabeach.gov>; Beverly Tuazon 
<btuazon@hermosabeach.gov> 
Subject: Improper Notice Causing Confusion about meeting - request it to be rescheduled and proper notification sent 

 

Ken and Nicole- 

 

The notice to Sea View Villas homeowners was received about a Thursday January 21, 2020 hearing for the 

hotel. See attached.   

 

Unfortunately, this seems to be causing quite a bit of confusion among our owners. Will you postpone this 

hearing until we can all be properly and correctly notified of a correct day and date? 

 

 

Thank you. 

SVV HOA Board 

mailto:krobertson@hermosabeach.gov
mailto:DG_PlanningCommission@hermosabeach.gov
mailto:Patrick.Donegan@bbklaw.com
mailto:nellis@hermosabeach.gov
mailto:torres.studio@gmail.com
mailto:krobertson@hermosabeach.gov
mailto:nellis@hermosabeach.gov
mailto:btuazon@hermosabeach.gov


 


